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An adult male person charge for traffic accident over the weekend  

Officers of the Royal Solomon Island Police Force (RSIPF) at National Traffic Department 
(NTD) have charged an adult male person for a traffic accident over the weekend (28 
October 2022) close to Multi-Purpose hall in Honiara. 

Director NTD Superintendent William Foufaka says, “The defendant was driving a white 
Toyota Hilux heading down to western side of the Honiara, when involved in a Traffic 
accident. 

Director Foufaka says, “The vehicle ditched into the drain and overturned. Traffic frontline 
Officers attended the scene and alleged that the defendant was drunk upon observation.” 

Superintendent Foufaka says, “The defendant has been charged for careless driving and 
driving under the influence of liquor.” 

Mr. Foufaka says, “The defendant was released on bail condition and will appear before the 
Honiara Central Magistrates’ Court on 22 November 2022.” 

 

 

//End// 
 

 

For any media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit contact:  

 

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established 

in 1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe, secure and peaceful 

Solomon Islands’.  The RSIPF strive to provide efficient, capable 

and responsive policing service and expect RSIPF officers to 

adhere to the RSIPF values. 

For ongoing news and information, please go to 

www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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